
  

Newsletter Date: 
29 th June 2018 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents / Carers 

I am pleased to advise you that after a rigorous recruitment process, 
involving a number of candidates, we have successfully appointed Mrs 
Lockyer to teach Year 1 next year, alongside Mrs Harvey.   Many of you will 
know that Mrs Lockyer is a highly experienced teaching assistant, but you 
may not be aware that she qualified as a teacher a number of years ago, and 
worked as a teacher at Sherwell Valley Primary School prior to her 
employment with us.  We are very proud to have appointed internally to the 
role as this reflects the ongoing dedication of our teaching staff in setting 
high expectations for the children. 
 
We are presently reviewing the deployment of our teaching assistants for 
next year and will be in a position to advise you further on this on the  
13th July.   
 
This afternoon we are looking forward to a very sunny Summer Fayre - thank 
you in advance to the members of the PTA for all their hard work in 
organising this.  Your support is very much appreciated.  Remember that all 
the much needed funds raised will go to benefit the children in the 
school.   Please make an extra special visit to support the stalls that are 
being running by the Year 6’s as part of a school enterprise project.   Good 
luck to them - we may find a future entrepreneur among them! 
 
With best wishes 

 Mrs Harding 
 

Head Teacher’s News 

Interim Head Teacher:Mrs. Amelia Harding 

Upcoming 
Events 

3rd July Year 1 & 6 to 

Mass 
5th July Induction Day 

6th July Sports Day AM 
13th July Reserve Sports 

Day AM 

20th July Year 6 Leavers 
Celebration 6-7 p.m. 

 

Attendance 

Last week Class 1 topped the table with 98.6%. Our school average was 
94.6%. Our school target has been set at 96%. 
 
Classes who win this trophy five times are rewarded with some form of 
class treat!! 
If your child is sick please ring on the first day of absence and every other 
day thereafter. As part of our safeguarding duty we will try to contact you. 
If we cannot speak with you we ask South West Family Values to call at 
your address to ensure that you are all safe and well. 
 
We do require evidence of all medical appointments.  
 
If you bring your child in to school outside of the registration 
periods you MUST come to the office to sign them in to school. 
 
 

 

Dear God, 

We ask for patience 

and tolerance in all 

that we do, all that 

we say and with 

everyone we meet. 

Amen. 

PTA 
 

Thank you for your 

continued support. 
Keep a look out for 
upcoming events. 



  

CLUB DAY / TIME  CLUB DAY / TIME 

Colouring Club 
 KS1 

Monday lunchtime  Origami 
 KS2 

Thursday 
lunchtime 

 Every other week 

TUFITC -Cricket 
 

Tuesday 3.15 – 4.15 p.m.  Acting up Club 
 

Thursday 
 3.15 – 4.15 pm 

Mustard Seeds 
KS2 

    Tuesday lunchtime  Premier Sports - 
Athletics 

KS2 

Thursday  
3.15 – 4.15 p.m. 

Civic Award  
Class 6 

Wednesday lunchtime  Website Editing Club 
Class 5 and 6 

Thursday 
lunchtime 

Every other week 

Premier Sports 
Dodgeball 
6/6 – 11/7 

Wednesday 
 3.15 – 4.15 pm 

 

 TUFITC Rounders 
All ages 

Friday 3.15 – 4.15 
p.m. 

 
School Meals 

If your child has an appointment and will be late in to school please ensure that you 
have ordered a school meal online or contact the office to let us know your child’s 
choices before 10.00 a.m. so that the kitchen can provide a meal. Thank you. 
 
Please ensure that all debts are paid up to date by the end of term. Any credit will roll 
over to the next school year. 
 

Athletics  
On Monday children from KS2 took part in the Primary Athletics Festival at St. Cuthbert 
Mayne. Year 3 came second; Year 4 came third and Year 5/6 came fourth. There were 
some amazing performances with Kaydee winning the year 3 sprint and the year 3/4 
javelin. Paige in year 4 beat the girls distance record, which has been held since 2011. 
There was some fantastic sportsmanship with children stepping up to compete in events 
that were out of their comfort zone. A huge congratulations to them all.  
 
 

Guitar Lessons 
Some of our children in school already have guitar lessons with our peripatetic music 
teacher. Should you be interested please contact Stuart Hopkins on 07979148929 or 
email him: shopkins2112@gmail.com 
 
 

Other News and Information 

 
 

Our Lady of the Angels Newsletter 
   

Clubs 
 
 

Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Primary School, Queensway, Torquay TQ2 6DB 
Tel:    01803 613095    Email:  admin@queenswayprimary.co.uk    Website:  ourladyoftheangels.eschools.co.uk 

 

Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Primary School is committed to safeguarding children. 
Designated Child Protection Officer: Amelia Harding  

Deputy Child Protection Officers:  Saffy Griggs, Tamsin Corline  
Named Governor for Child Protection: Annika Palmer 

 

 

 Star Pupils 
 

Year R Sidonia 
Year 1 Zack 
Year 2 Sean T 
Year 3 Emma 
Year 4 Norbert 
Year 5 Ryan  

Year 6 Khira 

Star Writers 
 

Year R Grace 
Year 1 Lola 
Year 2 Mia C 
Year 3 Darcey 
Year 4 Anthony 
Year 5 George 
Year 6 Jamie 

 
   Star 

Mathematicians  
 
Year R Harry 
Year 1 Evie 
Year 2 Brandon 
Year 3 Dara 
Year 4 George 
Year 5 Jayden 
Year 6 Michal 

 
 
 Handwriting             

Champion 
Year R Alesha 
Year 1 James D 
Year 2 Elesha 
Year 3 Ollie 
Year 4 Paige 
Year 5 Riley  
Year 6 Cole 
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